
 
 

Prevention Leadership Team Draft Agenda  
May 2, 2017 

9:00 – 11:00 a.m. 
Carroll County Coalition for Public Health Conference Room 

1230 Route 16, Suite 3 
Ossipee, NH 03864 

 
Attending:  Catalina Kirsch, C3PH; Bob Batson, First Christian Church; Sam Davis, First Christian Church; 
Fred Stephens, First Christian Church; Jim Poole, First Christian Church; Emily Benson, C3PH; Michelle 
Ward, C3PH; Mary Croasdale, Northern Human Services; Kim Haney, RAPS;  Doug Wyman, Sandwich 
Police Department; William Nicoll, Resilience Counseling & Training Center; Jennifer Selfridge C3PH 
 
Updates (9:10 – 9:40) 

 2018 Regional Public Health Network     Jennifer Selfridge 
o 13 regions,  13 RFP submitted,  waiting for reply on awards 

 RAPS – Regional Access Point Services – 2.1.1. Connects to the NH Addiction Crises line and 
then to RAPS. Kim Haney, Regional Access Point Supervisor. Her Direct Line is 603-931-3700  
And her email is khaney@granitepathways.org. 
 

Kim described RAPS services: 
 

 Provides intake evaluations to determine level of care needed. 

 Locates support in the individual’s home community. 

 Schedules appointment with a drug and alcohol counselor for screening. 

 Provides case management at 3, 6 and 12 months. 

 Provides an insurance navigator for those with no insurance.  

 Introduces client to a Recovery Coach 
 

RAPS is currently working on developing satellite offices – Lakes Region and Berlin are possible future 
sites.  Granite Pathways will go where invited.  There is no budgeted rent money, but Granite Pathways 
can help with such things as internet access and utilities.  Please send suggested sites in Carroll County 
to Catalina Kirsch at ontinuum@c3ph.org.   

 
Mary Croasdale discussed the challenge of finding residential placements for those with a criminal 
record, particularly those with a history of violent offenses, such as assault, arson.   IT is especially 
challenging for adolescence with difficult backgrounds.  Pike School and Mt Prospect Academy are 
options for adolescents to receive services, but they need to be charged with a crime first- 
 

Bill Nicoll of Resilience Counseling mentioned the role that adverse childhood experiences 

(ACE's) can play in an individual being more vulnerable to behavioral health, SUD issues. Emily 

shared she would be happy to bring the presentation entitled "Children: The Bedrock of the 

Granite State" to any communities who would like to know more about this important issue. 

For more info about the Bedrock message go to:  

http://sparknh.com/public-awareness-toolkit  

mailto:khaney@granitepathways.org
http://sparknh.com/public-awareness-toolkit


 
 
 

  

 Stakeholders Survey- table for next meeting, results not available Jennifer Selfridge 
 

 Student Assistance Applications – tabled for next meeting Kennett has not received 
notification of award       Charlie Mulcahy.  
Kennett has applied for an additional student assistance provider to serve the middle school 
population at Brett and Bartlett, as well as Kennett Middle School. 
 

 MWV Supports Recovery Sober Living Facility     Michelle Ward 
o Pathways for Better Living, Susan Bailey and Troy will be operating their IOP 

program out of the MWV Supports Recover facility 
o MWF Recovery Support Coaches on site, M-W-Fri. 9 -5 
o Thursdays- F.A.S.T.E.R Family Support Group 
o Fridays -NA Meetings 
o Fridays-Coffee and Art Drop in 
o Wed-Beginners Yoga 
o Preparing for County Wide “Take a Walk In our Shoes” 
o Valley Pride – syringe pick up this Saturday 

 

 Connect Gatekeeper Training (Suicide Prevention) for NH School Transportation Association 
Drivers) is taking place at Kingswood Middle School on May 6.  Eighty-five participants are 
expected.   Jennifer and Deborah Bunting from Kingswood Regional Middle School will be 
facilitating the training. 
 

 The group discussed sponsoring a youth summit in the county, and emphasized the need for 
follow up plans after such an event.  Mary mentioned the viewing of Chasing the Dragon in 
Moultonborough last fall that included a parent presentation with panelists available to 
answer questions following the film.  There were also follow up small group sessions with 
students (grades 9-12) who watched the film the following morning.  Students were provided 
with index cards to submit anonymously with their questions.  Groups were facilitated by 
school/community facilitator teams.  

 

 Bill Nicoll of Resilience Counseling mentioned the role that adverse childhood 
experiences (ACE's) can play in an individual being more vulnerable to behavioral 
health, SUD issues. Emily shared she would be happy to bring the presentation 
entitled "Children: The Bedrock of the Granite State" to any communities who would 
like to know more about this important issue. For more info about the Bedrock 
message go to: http://sparknh.com/public-awareness-toolkit  
 

 

 Naloxone Distribution Update      Jennifer  Selfridge 
Wolfeboro Huggins Hospital Medical Arts Conference Room May 5   4:00 – 5:00 pm 
Tuftonboro Tuftonboro Free Library     May 6      5:00 – 6:30 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=1&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwim4KK0rNHTAhUp4oMKHZ-mD3UQ3ywIKDAA&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DlqdmWRExOkQ&usg=AFQjCNFiLaUVsCvZ2xXeBpKUwLUyM5MEIQ&sig2=OS_YWsCKApzprroSPE5SUQ
http://sparknh.com/public-awareness-toolkit


 
 

 
 

 Other Updates       
o First Christian Church 

 Interested in coordinating an awareness event 
 Possibly have someone in recovery speak at the town hall 
 Would like to work on bridging the gap for the younger children 

 
PHAC/IDN 7 (9:40 – 9:50)        Emily Benson 
 

 Through the Delivery System Reform Incentive Program (DSRIP), the State of NH 
received an 1115 Medicaid Transformation Waiver to support delivery system 

transformation—rather than to cover the costs of specific services rendered by providers—the 
waiver will enable health care providers and community partners within a region to form 
relationships focused on transforming care. This funding will also provide prompt resources for 
combatting the opioid crisis and strengthening the state's strained mental health delivery system. 
For more information about this program at the state level go to:  
 

https://www.dhhs.nh.gov/section-1115-waiver/ 

C3PH is in the Region 7 Integrated Delivery Network (IDN), with North Country Health 
Consortium serving as our region's Administrative Lead. For complete info go to:   IDN 7 Link 

This is a five year project that is in the second year, with capacity building funds already being 
released to organizations to implement programs to improve the integration of primary care 
and behavioral health care while at the same time helping to address the challenges of those 
suffering from substance use disorders (SUD). 

Specific outcome measures must be met, with measurements focused on the health of the 
Medicaid population, in order for additional funding to be received in the future. 

Pathways from Silence to Solutions:  Carroll County Responds (9:50 – 10:45)   
(Chuck, Doug, Emily, Jennifer, Lance and others) 
 

 Agenda/Program Review avail online 

 Register and Review Agenda at http://www.c3ph.org/pathways-from-silence-to-solutions 

 Sponsors and Contributors 

 Special invitations 

 Volunteers 

 Publicity 
 

 
Adjournment:  11:00 
 
 
Next meeting:  To be determined 

https://www.dhhs.nh.gov/section-1115-waiver/
http://www.nchcnh.org/region7IDN.php
http://www.c3ph.org/pathways-from-silence-to-solutions

